
MINISTRY OF LABOUR HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT 

AND TRAINING (HRDT DIVISION) 

 

NOTICE OF CLOSURE OF OFFICE   

  

The Human Resource Development and Training Division of the Ministry 

of Labour, Human Resource Development and Training wishes to inform 

the general public that its Team Building Exercise will be held on 

Thursday 28 December 2023. In this context, the following offices will be 

closed on that day: 

 

Office Location 

Head Office  Level 8, 10 and 11 Victoria House, 

Port Louis 

Employment Information 

Centres (EICs) 

Port Louis, Centre de Flacq, Quartier 

Militaire, Rose Belle, Mahebourg, 

Riviere des Anguilles, Quatres 

Bornes, Vacoas, Curepipe, Triolet, 

Goodlands and Riviere du Rempart 

Career Guidance Centre NPF Building, Rose Hill 

* Only Rose Hill EIC will operate with a skeleton staff. 

 

If you require any assistance during the closure period, you may contact us 

by email on hqregistry@govmu.org or send a fax on 212 8287. 

 

 

We thank you for your understanding and usual cooperation.  

 

Ministry of Labour, Human Resource 

Development and Training (HRDT 

Division) 

26 December 2023 
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